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1.1 Core Policy 14a seeks states that: 

“Land is safeguarded for a reservoir and ancillary works between the settlements of Drayton, 
East Hanney and Steventon in accordance with the proposals set out in the Water Resources 
Management Plan 2014 and Core Policy 14 (Local Plan 2031: Part 1).  

1.2 This Policy replaces the area safeguarded between the settlements of Drayton, East Hanney and 
Steventon as shown by the Adopted Policies Map. Whilst the safeguarded area that is identified 
in the Part 1 local plan appears to be indicative only, the proposed Policy 14a significantly 
expands the safeguarded area in all directions, such that it will now encompass the majority of 
the land between the A34 to the east, A388 to the west, railway line to the south and Marcham 
Mill to the north. It also now seeks to include an area to the east of the A34, between Drayton 
and Abingdon. 

1.3 Whilst it is recognised that the replacement policy seeks to provide clarity regarding the precise 
boundaries of the safeguarded land, it is a matter of concern that no explanation has been 
provided for this expansion. The topic papers and the evidence documents are all silent on the 
operational requirement for such a significant expansion to the safeguarded area. The Council 
should publish the evidence that underpins the approach that it is seeking to take in respect of 
this area. 

1.4 It is a further matter of concern that draft Policy 14a makes no reference to the Thames Water 
Resources Management Plan 2019. Core Policy 14, which is to be replaced by Policy 14a 
expressly stated that land is to be safeguarded “unless subsequent publication of Thames 
Water’s Resources Management Plan 2019 indicates that the location is not necessary for 
future reservoir provision”.  The implication of this is that if the Management Plan did not 
identify the site as a preferred option for a new reservoir, the safeguarding would be lifted. As 
presently drafted, Core Policy 14a is silent on this matter and our client is concerned that the 
Council might maintain the safeguarding even in the event that the Resources Management 
Plan 2019 does not identify an operational requirement for a reservoir in this location.  
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